
O B S- N E W S L E T T E R ð B U L L E T I N  S B O  ð V O L  3 1 ,  N O . 3  ð J A N U A R YñJ A N V I E R  2 0 1 6  ð 1  

N EWSLETTER  ð B ULLETIN  

January - Janvier 2016 
V o l u m e  3 1 ,  n o .  0 3  

The Ottawa  

Bonsai Society  
 

Société de  

bonsaµ dõOttawa 

I n  t h i s  I s s u e 
D a n s  c e  n u m é r o  

Dedicated for 30 years in promoting interest and understanding of bonsai. 

Faire mieux conna´tre et comprendre lõart du bonsaµ depuis 30 ans. 

Steering Group Notes ñ  
Le Mot de votre Conseil 

directeur 

1 

This monthñCe mois-ci 2 

New Membersñ
Nouveaux membres 

2 

Steering Group Notes - 
Le Mot de votre Conseil 
Directeur From the 
September Show 

2 

Steering Group Notes - 
Le Mot de votre Conseil 
Directeur From the 
October Meeting  

3 

Bonsai Development 
Workshop ñ Atelier sur 
la formation dõun bonsaµ 

4 

Publicity ñ Publicité 5 

Meeting Location ñ  

Lieu des rencontres 
7 

Executive ñ Exécutif 7 

Contact Us ñ  

Nous joindre 
7 

Steering Group Notes - Le Mot de votre Conseil Directeur  
From the November Meeting 

 

We had a great variety of 
trees at our display table 
which generated interesting 
discussion!  We had a  
flowering tree, a collected  
Cedar, a collected burning 
bush, a Ficus and a Romarin.  
Some of  these t rees  
generated enough questions 
t o  d e s e r v e  a  s h o r t  
presentation in the future!  
Thanks to all members who 
brought trees!  

We often aim to grow thicker 
trunks for our trees even in 
bonsai condition.  Vianney 
Leduc presented some  
techniques that can be used 
to obtain such thicker trunk.  
One such techniques consist 
of gradually over potting the 

tree, to allow more roots to 
develop, combined with a 
heavy fertilizing program.  

A picture of a Japanese black 
pine grown with such  
techniques was presented.  
The size of the tree and the 
pot can become a challenge 
to move around when getting 
very large. The concept of  
sacrificial branches was also 
discussed since it has a key 
role in developing trunks.  

There are a limited number of 
species which actually can 
grow thick trunk in bonsai 
culture.  Vianney had brought 
a Japanese Larch and a  
Trident maple that are such 
species.  On the other hands 

there are many trees such 
a s  J a p a n e s e  R e d  
maple that never really 
thicken up.  One has to  
experiment with different 
species to find out how 
they react.  We would  
welcome hearing about 
your results! 

In the second portion of 
our program we looked at 
the concept of ramification 
and how it can help  
develop fuller foliage pads.  
It does take some patience 
and sacrifice to develop 
good ramification but the 
result are well worth it.  

Vianney Leduc 
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It is with great pleasure that we  extend a warm  
welcome to the following new members  : 

Il nous fait grand plaisir de souhaiter la bienvenue 
aux nouveaux membres : 

N EW  M EMBERS   

Julien Bouchard; Olivia Garone & Josie Renzelli; Tim Holland; 
Linda Laviolette; Ana Palacios & Luc Despatis 

N OUVEAUX  MEMBRES  

NEXT MEETING 

Join us on  

Monday 

January 18, 2016  

at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

PROCHAINE 

RENCONTRE 

Le lundi 
18 janvier 2016 

à 18 h 30 

Dans la première partie de notre  
programme, nous allons suivre la  
progression d'un projet de mélèze cueilli 
dans la nature. Nous allons voir  
comment l'arbre a commencé sa vie, les 
options de design qui furent  examinées 
et les techniques utilisées pour mettre 
en ïuvre la conception choisie.  

Dans la deuxième partie de la  
rencontre, nous analyserons les images 
d'une exposition de bonsaï japonaise, 
dõune exposition europ®enne et dõune 
exposition américaine. Nous allons ainsi 
tenter de saisir les différences de con-

ception du bonsaï entre ces pays. 

In the first portion of our program, we 
will see the progression of a collected 
larch project.  We will look at how the 
tree started, design options that were  
considered and techniques used to  
implement the chosen design.  

 
 
In the second portion of the meeting, 
we will analyse pictures from a  
Japanese show, a European show and 
an American show.  We will check for 
differences in design between these 
countries. 

Vianney Leduc 

T HIS  MONTH  ð C E  MOIS -CI   

 

Although there was no regular meeting in September many members were busy preparing their trees for 

the show and your steering group was busy organising the show!  

As a warm up and publicity for the show the Embassy of Japan has hosted a live and interactive 

demonstration done by Barney Shum and Vianney Leduc.  The attendance, of around 50 people,  had the 

opportunity to learn some of the basics of bonsai aesthetic and horticultural techniques.  They also had 

the opportunity to see the transformation of a pre -bonsai yew into a very basic bonsai.  

We had an above average of 414 visitors along with around 10 new members who joined our club!  

There were many varieties of trees on display,  some of which we had never seen before!   There were live 

demonstrations on both Saturday and Sunday which attracted many visitors who had  

Steering Group Notes - Le Mot de votre Conseil Directeur  From the Septemberñ Show  
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many questions about the design process. 

One of the most popular question from visitors again this year was ôõhow old are the treesõõ.   We had a 

team of floor guides who were able to answer this question along with many more!  

We want to thank you all the members who brought trees for the show and all volunteers who helped 

make this show a success! 

 

We had a great attendance a 

our October meeting which 

was an òopen houseó  to 

welcome friends and new 

members!  We had multiple 

items to raffle with many 

winners! (see some of the 

attached pictures) .   We also 

had multiple pots, display stand 

a n d  b o o k s  f o r  s a l e . 

Congratulations to all the 

winners and a warm welcome 

to all members who joined in 

the recent months. 

We had quite a variety of trees that members had brought for the 

display tables!  We were happy to see some of the spring workshop 

trees in such a good shape!  We had one member who brought a 

collected Lilac tree to work on.  There was severe pruning done on 

it and we are looking forward to see the result next spring.  

We had our classic October discussion on wintering!  There were 

some interesting discussions on how members deal with their 

wintering challenges.  The idea of using a garage was discussed in 

length since conditions vary from garage to garage.  The winter 

watering requirement was also discussed as it is an important 

aspect. 

Thanks to all the members and friends who attended and made it a 

fun evening!  

Steering Group Notes - Le Mot de votre Conseil Directeur  From the October Meeting  

Vianney Leduc 
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B ONSAI  D EVELOPMENT  WORK-

SHOP  S ATURDAY , A PRIL  09, 2016 
 

This is a workshop aimed specifically at those who 
have taken the Beginnersõ Bonsai Courses of  
October 26 and November 09, 2015, or who have 
taken a beginnersõ course in the past. 

 
The plant material (a larch), a suitable pot and the 
necessary supplies will be provided.  The team  
of instructors will make their own bonsai tools  
available for sharing among those participants  
who may not have their own.  Participants and  
instructors should bring their lunch; the room is 
equipped with a fridge and microwave oven.  The 
cost of this workshop is $80 per person. 

 

 
 
 
 
Twelve places are available for this workshop.   
Only members of the Ottawa Bonsai Society can  
participate.   

To register you need to provide a non-refundable 
deposit of $25.  

DATE: Saturday, April 09, 2016 in the Ron Kolbus 
Lakeside Centre, from 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.   

REGISTRATION: No later than March 26, 2016. 
For additional information, please contact:  

A TELIER  SUR  LA  FORMATION  
DõUN  BONSAÏ  

LE  SAMEDI  09 AVRIL  2016 

Cet atelier sõadresse principalement ¨ ceux et celles 
qui auront suivi le cours pour débutants des 26 oc-
tobre et 9 novembre 2015 ou un autre cours pour 
débutants dans le passé.   

 
Durant cette session, les participants  recevront 
lõaide de membres chevronn®s de la SBO pour pro-
céder à la formation de leur propre bonsaï à partir 
dõun plant de pr®-bonsaï.  Ce plant (un mélèze), un 
pot approprié de même que le substrat (terreau à 
bonsaï) et le fil pour ligaturage seront fournis.  Les 
instructeurs mettront leurs propres outils de bonsaï 
¨ la disposition des participants qui nõauraient pas 
les leurs.  Autant les participants que les instructeurs 
devraient apporter leur lunch ð lõendroit dispose 
dõun frigo et dõun four ¨ micro-ondes. Le coût de cet 
atelier est de 80 $ par personne. 

 

Douzes places sont disponibles pour cet atelier et 
priorité sera donnée aux membres de la Société.  

 
Pour vous inscrire, vous devez fournir un dépôt non  
remboursable de 25 $. 

DATE: Le samedi 9 avril 2016 au Centre Ron-Kolbus 
Lakeside, de 9 h 30 à 14 h 30.  

INSCRIPTION: Au plus tard le 26 mars 2016.  Pour tout 
compl®ment dõinformation veuillez contacter : 

Yvon Bernier: 819 684-0586 ñ info@ottawabonsai.org  
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